JAMES N. WITKOWIAK

ALDERMAN, 127TH DISTRICT

November 3, 2006

To the Honorable, the Common Council
Dear Members:
Re: Common Council File 060557

Attached are written objections to the recommendation of denial of the revocation request
of Ms. Katina Robertson-Johnson of the Class “B” Tavern license of Kent Parker for the
premises at 4001 W. Fond du Lac Ave. (“All Stars Sports Bar & Gnll”) in the 74
aldermanic district.

This matter will be heard by the full Council at its November 14, 2006 meeting. Pursuant to
City Ordinances, a roll call vote will be taken to confirm that all members have read the
attached objections, '
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November 1, 2006

Ron Leonhardt, City Clerk
Milwaukee City Hall

200 E. Wells Street
Milwaukee, W1 53202

Dear Mr. Leonhardt:

Please allow this letter of correspondence to serve as an objection to the revocation hearing
on October 30, 2006 regarding All Star Spots Bar, located at 4001 W. Fond Du Lac Avenue and
licensee, Kent L. Parker.

1 trust that the motion to deny this revocation was solely based on the testimony of the
victim and the police report taken on July 29, 2006. The police report reveals several
inconsistencies as it relates to the victim’s testimony. Yet, several other factors were present.

The victim did appear and did identify the assailant the night of the shooting. The victim
informed all members of the committee who shot him 4 times, in addition, testified before the
committee that the confusion in the police report was a result of his friends fear of be incarceration.
Please note, the night of the shooting-the officers arrested the individuals that transported the victim
to the hospital. The Milwaukee Police Department started off on the wrong foot; therefore, it is
partially understood why the stories were an attempted collaboration of a car jacking.

Most disturbing, Alderman Willie Wade investigated this story himself. Mr. Willie Wade
had a one-on-one conversation with Mr. Kent Parker and Mr. Kent Parker revealed that he was in
fact, the shooter on July 29, 2006. My, Willie Wade encouraged Kent Parker to do the right thing.
Needless to say, at the hearing and in the district attorney”s office, Kent Parker failed to take
responsibility of his actions.

This letter has four major purposes: 1) to serve as an objection to the licensing committee’s
denial to revocate Kent Parker’s liguor hicense. 2) To allow an opportunity for Willie Wade to
rethink his position of integrity, morals, and sound judgment relative to fully knowing Kent Parker
enacted a recklessly endangering the safety of another OR take a polygraph to exclude himself as a
direct witness. 33 To permit the full common counct] to hear this criminal and viclent incident that
took place in this city and no justice enacted upon the identified shooter. 4) To inform the public
and Kent Parker that repercussions will be investigate thoroughly when vou break the law; as
opposed to your elected official will cover for you.
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I look forward to the forthcoming common council meeting where there will be a full body
of integrity and morality; with hopes that Mr. Willie WADE will come forward and reveal the
admiftance of his constituent being the perpetrator of a potential homicide.

This correspondence has been forwarded to the district attorney’s office as well as the Chief
of Police. I know that the crime therein fall nothing short of an elected official “OBSTRUCTING’
and an ‘Attempted Homicide® as Kent Parker pulled the trigger FOUR TIMES.
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